AGM of I-O Division of NZPsS
28 September 2006

Present
Dianne Hendey

Frank O’Connor

Helena Cooper-Thomas

Leanne Marcus

Mary-Anne Dehar

Paul Dumble

Stewart Forsyth


Guests from the Australian College of Organisational Psychologists:

Denis Flores

Elisabeth Wilson-Evered

Gina McCredie (Chair)
Roles: Frank was affirmed as the 2006-2007 National Coordinator for I-O Division. Regional coordinators for IOSIGs remain: Stewart Forsyth, Auckland; Keith McGregor, Wellington; John Eatwell, Christchurch. Paul Dumble will investigate Hamilton’s appetite for an IOSIG.
Discussion of the need for continuing professional development for I-Os to include professional skills (e.g., selling, client management) as well as technical skills.
Possible I/O Practice Award to be looked at for a member who leads an I/O project that makes a real difference to an organisation’s achievement – criteria to be developed further under Stewart’s guidance. Divisional funding expected from IOSIG charges in 2007 
Scope of practice – Frank explained that registration as psychs is under the HPCA, which has the aim of protecting the public, not protecting professional boundaries.  Clinical and Educational have established ‘vocational scopes’ – with differences but not exclusions from the General scope.  Some highly skilled and experienced clinical psychologists have chosen to register only in the General scope, as their practice is constrained by their areas of demonstrable competence, not by the scope definitions. It follows that establishing an I-O scope would not necessarily define uniquely I-O competencies, nor would it constrain others from practicing in I-O areas.

Trans-Tasman collaboration.  
Denis – important to have a formal NZ I-O Division, to enable a formal relationship with the Australian College.  I-O courses in Australia are accredited by the APS; in NZ by the Psych Board  
Gina – in 2008 Australia likely to have National Registration (as distinct from current State registration) for all Health Professionals 
Next APS Industrial and Organisational Psychology Conference (IOP) – 28 June – 1 July 2007 in Adelaide. Kiwis welcome.
Frank – recommended that Aus I-Os subscribe to IONET as a means of keeping in touch
Possible Australasian I-O Journal – Gina is looking for expressions of interest as editors and contributors; Denis is investigating feasibility and format (paper or electronic)
Vision and brand of I-Os.  Helena noted that there had not been some response to her invitation to others to work on clarifying what I-Os do, and how they add value. Leanne keen to take it further, along SIOP brochure lines.
